	SEARCH FOR Justice	COMMEMORATION AND HEALING	FOCUS ON SURVIVORS	UNCOVERING The Truth	REPARATIONS	MASS Graves	AIRPLANE CONTROVERSY
1930s - 1960s	"Tulsa Lawyer Helps Blaze Trail of Justice The Tulsa Tribune, 1959	Devices Bo- Committee. NG CHARGED NG CHA	to the year of the season of the year of the year of the season of the year of the season of the years of the year	NEW BATTLE OKLAI the rate of a train which in one of it	the Firing at Tulsa Is By Scars on Train The HOMA CITY, Osha, June 1.— sh was borne by a Bi. Louis and arrived here today from the Eu- se ceaches had been shot out am to be under three upon the try	Evidence of the furr of San Francisco passenger L. Many of the windows the sides of the conden	gered Whites Sur- burd Negro Quarter
1970s	"1921 Race Riot Grim Reminder of Tulsa Civil Rights Goals" The Sunday Oklahoman, 1971	"Black Community Observes 'Golden' Anniversary of Riot'" The Tulsa Tribune, 1971	DESCRIPTION OF THE PROPERTY OF	FURY OF THE RAC CLASH SHOWN B BULLET-SCARRED	SE MEASURE SENATE SOS,000,00 Business II.		BEFORE COMMISS Ison-Lloyd George S ing Agreement Not Rec nized, It Is Declared.
1980s	"Riot Still Sparks Strong Emotions" The Tulsa Tribune, 1986	"Church to Mark Anniversary of Riot" The Tulsa Tribune, 1986	"Memories of Race Riot Still Live" Tulsa World, 1986	"Riot Refugee: How a Tragic Event Shaped a Future" Tulsa World, 1985 "KTUL Examines Tulsa's Race Riot" The Tulsa Tribune, 1986			
20661 1990s=	"Owning Business Still a White Man's Privilege" Tulsa World, 1996 "Righting a Wrong, 75 Years Later" Tulsa World, 1996 "Before Riot, Blacks Had Plenty of Money" The Oklahoma Eagle, 1999 "Setting the Record Straight" Tulsa World, 1999	"Tulsa to Mark Anniversary of 1921 Race Riot for First Time" Wichita Eagle, 1999 "City to Commemorate Race Riot Anniversary" Tulsa World, 1996 "Riot Anniversary to Be Observed" Tulsa World, 1996 "Riot Remembered: Blacks Recall Outbreak of Violence in 1921" Tulsa World, 1996	"Remembering When the Sky Rained Death: 95 Year Old Woman Recalls 1921 Race Riot" Tulsa World, 1994 "Race Riot Survivor Vividly Recalls Fateful Day" The Oklahoma Eagle, 1997 "95 Year Old Tulsa Native Tells How She Survived America's Worst Race Riot" Tulsa World, 1999 "Commission Finds More Riot Survivors" Tulsa World, 1999	"The Fire That Seared Into Tulsa's Memories" The Washington Post, 1996 "Tulsa's Riot, Tulsa's Shame" Tulsa's Shame" Tulsa World, 1996 "1921 Tulsa Race Riot Study Proposal Advances" Tulsa World, 1997 "Reprints of 'Race Riot, 1921' Filling Gaps in Tulsa's History" Tulsa World, 1999 "Horror of Riot Is Told" Tulsa World, 1999	"Reparations to Riot Survivors?" Tulsa World, 1997 "Lawmakers Want Reparations for Riot Descendants" Tulsa World, 1997 "Mending Fences: Panel to Eye 1921 Race Riot Reparations" Tulsa World, 1999 "Panel Recommends Race Riot Reparations" Tulsa World, 1999 "Riot Suit Possible" Tulsa World, 1999	"Experts Seek Evidence of Mass Graves" Tulsa World, 1999 "Mass Graves May Hold Secrets of American Race Massacre" London Telegraph, 1999 "Panel Digs Into Long-Buried Facts About Tulsa Race Riot" Chicago Tribune, 1999 "Unmarked Graves May Hold Race Riot Victims" Tulsa World, 1999 "Commission Authorizes Dig for Riot Victims" Tulsa World, 1999	"Commission Studies Role of Aircraft in Race Riot" Tulsa World, 1999
2000s	"John Hope Franklin Wants to Be a Solution to a Lingering Problem" Tulsa World, 2000 "79 Years After Riot, a Reconciliation Call" Tulsa World, 2000 "It's About Time: From Race Riot to Multiculturalism, You Know It Didn't Come Easy" Urban Tulsa Weekly, 2001 "John Hope Franklin Calls for Unity Amid Lawsuit" Tulsa World, 2003	"Reconciliation Commemoration, Keynote Address by John Hope Franklin" The Oklahoma Eagle, 2000 "1921 Tulsa Tragedy Still Reverberates" USA Today, 2000 "Lease Approved for Possible Race Riot Memorial Site" The Sunday Oklahoman, 2002 "Events This Weekend to Mark 81st Anniversary" Tulsa World, 2002	"Prom-Goer Swings Back Into Time: Tulsan Going to Dance She Missed" Tulsa World, 2000 "Race Riot Victims Still Wait for Promised Reparations" The Nation, 2002 "Burned Into Memory: Survivors of the Bloody 1921 Tulsa Race Riot Band Together to Get Their Story Told" People Magazine, 2003 "Silent No Longer About Injustice" Tulsa World, 2001	"OK Starts to Face up to '21 Massacre" USA Today, 2000 "Coming to Terms With What Really Happened in Greenwood" Oklahoma Gazette, 2000 "Tulsa's Terrible Secret" Fort Worth Telegraph, 2000 "Why Has the Truth Behind the 1921 Race Riot of Tulsa Taken Nearly 80 Years to Emerge?" Sunday Times Magazine, 2001 "Coming to Grips With the Unthinkable in Tulsa" The New York Times, 2003	"Riot Reparations the Path to Peace" Readers' Forum, 2000 "Ross's Bill Would Give 30K to Each Race Riot Survivor" Oklahoma Gazette, 2001 "Putting a Price Tag on the Toll of Tulsa's Past" Christian Science, 2003 "Race Riot Survivors Sue After 82 Years" Daily Telegraph (London, UK), 2003 "Tulsa Reparations Movement Results in Lawsuit" UUWorld, 2003	"Accord Reached on Dig" Tulsa World, 2000 "Race Riot Panel, City Officials Prepare Legal Ground for Search" Tulsa World, 2000 "Digging for Race Riot Victims Hits a Snag" Tulsa World, 2000	"Aerial Bombing Claims Argued" Tulsa World, 2000 "Pilot's Kin Denies He Bombed Area" Tulsa World, 2001 "Black District Not Bombed, Historian Says" Tulsa World, 2001